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We held a Hyojeong Leadership Training Program with the theme "True leaders and model blessed 

families help develop peace in the community," December 9 - 11 at the HJ CheonBo Training Center 

(Asia Branch) in Pak Chong, in Nakhon Ratchasima Province. 

 

 Our FFWPU-Kalasin branch 

organized a seminar for eighty 

participants, all leaders in the 

community - teachers and 

prominent youth from eight 

sub-districts. The seminar was 

the fruit of the dedication of 

the Northeast Region's 

heavenly tribal messiahs, led 

by Dr. and Mrs. Ronachit 

Phutthala, Mrs. Sangkom 

Netsopa and staff members. 

The seminar aimed to support 

Thai blessed families and 

forty-eight international couples to fulfill the heavenly tribal messiah mission of blessing 430 couples. 

Being short on staff to take care of heavenly tribal messiahs, all the CheonBo family group leaders are 

determined to cooperate and take responsibility for them. This workshop prioritized raising coordinators 

and leaders to educate and follow up with their 430 couples according to True Mother's policy to establish 

forty-three CheonBo family members as core members. As a result, most of them received deep 

inspiration, took responsibility for taking care of their clan and for creating good relationships, good 

education, and coaching to become home group leaders of forty-three families among 430 families. 

 

The blessed couples from different heavenly tribal messiah areas brought their children to participate in 

the seminar to build a network of core Youth and Students for Peace leaders and to encourage them to 

receive the blessing, be faithful, and increase their filial piety toward Heavenly Parent and True Parents. 

 

The seminar focused on education in Divine Principle, blessed family traditions, the singing of holy 

songs, the Family Pledge, bowing, Hoon Dok Hae, tithing and clapping sessions. Participants were 

encouraged to liberate and bless their ancestors and to eliminate the influence of evil spirits through 

clapping sessions and prayer. Practicing this in their daily lives will allow them to genuinely understand 

and become complete blessed families. We encouraged the participants to become blessed families who 

can follow Heavenly Parent and True Parents and become true leaders and excellent models to develop a 

holy community that ushers in world peace. 

 

Mrs. Wiyada Loynok, the dedicated head of Nadun sub-district, brought her 2 daughters and several other 

relatives from her neighborhood so that they can support her in her activities after the return. Since her 

husband was on army duty, he could not join his family. However, mother and daughters called their 

father regularly and updated him on their activities. Each time, Mrs. Wiyada told her husband: "We need 

to receive the Blessing next time." 


